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September 8, 2009 
 

The September meeting of the Winter Park Memorial American Legion Auxiliary Unit 112 was 
called to order at 7:05pm by Post Commander, Tom Roberts as this meeting was a combined 
meeting with the Post membership for the purpose of installing the Post and Auxiliary officers for 
2009-2010. Prior to the meeting, the Auxiliary members were treated by the Post to a catered 
dinner where they were able to visit with the many dignitaries who attended, both from the 
Department of Florida as well as the Central Florida community. 
 
Members in attendance included: 
Maveh Barker 
Nell Colbert 
Aunita Padgett 

Norma Padgett 
Marian Roberts 
Nancy Travers 

Lillian Vincent, guest 

 
In addition to our Auxiliary members, we also had special guests from the Department of Florida, 
including Department Auxiliary President Mary Kelly-Perkins and 6th District President, Jill Lux, in 
attendance. 
 
In that our unit is still very small, we only have three officers. Those installed were: 
 Nancy Travers, President 
 Nell Colbert, Secretary-Treasurer 
 Aunita Padgett, Chaplain 
 
This evening, we also welcomed our newest member, Norma Padgett. Norma is the 
granddaughter of Aunita and Dick Padgett. Welcome, Norma. 
 
After the installation of officers, Tom closed the meeting and everyone was invited to celebrate 
not only the first birthday of our Auxiliary but also the 75th birthday for our Post. Happy Birthday, 
everyone! 
 
Our next activity is our Meet and Greet Luncheon at the Winter Park Olive Garden on Sunday, 
September 20th beginning at 1:30pm. Please remember to let Nell know whether or not you are 
planning to attend the luncheon before 9/15 so that we can confirm our numbers with the 
restaurant. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 

 
Nell Colbert 
Secretary-Treasurer 


